
 

 Minutes to be reviewed by members during following week, with edits and approvals sent to SC 
 secretary. 

�x First FA meeting Sept 25, 1-3 
 
OLD/CONTINUING BUSINESS  
  

I.  Report on University Promotion and Tenure Study Committee (2008-2009) 
o Andy Brewer, COE representative on the University Promotion and Tenure Study 

Committee, provided information on the process and procedures followed during 2008-
2009 academic year when the Committee reviewed FAU’s promotion and tenure criteria 
and guidelines.  Dr. Alperin, Associate Provost, was the chair of the committee.  

o Andy did report that no minutes were kept at these meetings.  Decisions made regarding 
the P&T criteria and documents at one meeting would appear in an edited version of the 
current P&T criteria and guidelines at the next meeting. 

o The Committee will reconvene again this year to review feedback from the university on 
the proposed changes. 
 

II.  New Promotion and Tenure Criteria, Guidelines, etc. 
 

o Prior to SC meeting, President Warde had met with the Dean and Pat Maslin-Ostrowski 
to discuss content and implications of proposed changes in the P & T criteria and 
guidelines issued by the Provost this summer.   

o As a result of this meeting there was a recommendation made to the SC that 
feedback and responses to the proposed P & T changes come from the COE 
faculty as one document to be forwarded to the Provost.   

o After discussion the SC members agreed to the following chronology for the P & T 
review process by the COE: 
�x 

At September 25 FA meeting P and T revision information will be presented to 
the faculty. President of FA will present issues of concern to the faculty in the P 
& T documents. However, it is the responsibility of each individual faculty 
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�x At October departmental meetings

�x 

 faculty need to discuss and develop feedback. 
They need to identify ideas of concern and come up with solutions. A SC 
representative should provide some guidance in their departments as to surface 
changes that appear to be acceptable, but may have underlying implications. 
Departments should encourage current and past P and T committee members to 
add insight and background experiences during this review process. 
At November 6 FA meeting

�x Immediately after the November 6 FA meeting, the SC will meet to synthesize 
and compile all departmental feedback into a draft document. Data from 
departments will be analyzed and organized to display issues that departments 
have in common and issues for individual departments  

 each department will present feedback to the 
proposed P&T changes. A hard copy and an electronic copy of each department’s 
feedback is to be provided to the FA secretary.  

�x The draft COE feedback document will then be finalized by the FA leadership 
team and forwarded to the Provost before Thanksgiving break. 

 
NEW BUSINESS 

 
Future FA and SC meetings: 
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 Discussion points with Dean by Leadership team at Dean’s meeting 

o Discuss chronology of P and T review for COE 
 
The meeting was adjourned by President Warde at 12:00 
 
Submitted by, 
 
Philomena Marinaccio-Eckel 
 
Secretary, Faculty Assembly 

 


